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Bill Type and Number: Ordinance 2015-581
Introducer/Sponsor(s): Council President at the request of the Mayor
Date of Introduction: August 25, 2015
Committee(s) of Reference: F, RDCPHS
Date of Analysis: August 27, 2015
Type of Action: Authorizing agreement with Shands Jacksonville Medical Center; authorizing letter of agreement with Florida Agency for Health Care Administration
Bill Summary: The bill authorizes the execution of the annual letter of agreement among the City, Shands Jacksonville Medical Center, and the Florida Agency for Health Care Administration for payment of the City’s indigent care contribution of $26,275,594 to Shands Jacksonville and for the use of a portion of those funds ($4,711,475) to leverage federal “disproportionate share” Medicaid funds to increase the amount of funding available for indigent care purposes.
Background Information: Shands Jacksonville and several of the other largest indigent care provider hospitals in the state participate in the “disproportionate share” program through which the hospitals turn a portion of their local indigent care funds over to the state to be used as matching funds to draw down enhanced Medicaid reimbursement for indigent care, thus substantially increasing the amount of care that can be provided as a result of the local appropriation.
Policy Impact Area: Indigent care funding
Fiscal Impact: $4,711,745 of the City’s $26,275,594 indigent care payment to Shands Jacksonville is used for disproportionate share matching.  The hospital reports that that the $4.7 million contribution produces a return of an additional $8.8 million for indigent care.
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